B级

● 本书编写组 编

高等学校英语 应用能力 孤书试题集

English

Tests

for Colleges

上海交通大学出版社

高等学校英语应用能力预考试题集.B级/《高等学校

高等学校英语应用能力预考试题集

技术学校-水平考试-习题 W. H315-44。 中国版本图书信 CEW **W B** 2003)第116598号

本书编写组 编

高等学校英语应用能力预考试题集

《高辛学校英语应用能力通考试超集基础等性 编上新交通大学出版社出版交行 (上海市番禺路 877号 無政論码 20.050)。 电标:64071208 出版人:张天蔚 太合准印刷厂有限公司印刷 全国海平书店堂伟 土本:7×7mmx1092mm 1/16 印张:95 字数:249 字字

ISBN 7-313-03527-6/目-725 定价含磁带): 20.00 元

上海交通大学出版社

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

高等学校英语应用能力预考试题集.B级/《高等学校英语应用能力预考试题集》编写组编.-上海:上海交通大学出版社.2004

ISBN 7-313-03527-6

I. 高... II. 高... II. 英语-应用-写作-高等学校: 技术学校-水平考试-习题 IV. H315-44 中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字 (2003) 第 116598 号

> 高等学校英语应用能力预考试题集 (B级)

《高等学校英语应用能力预考试题集》编写组 编上海交通大学出版社出版发行 (上海市番禺路 877 号 邮政编码 200030) 电话:64071208 出版人:张天蔚 太仓市印刷厂有限公司印刷 全国新华书店经销 开本:787mm×1 092mm 1/16 印张:9.5 字数:249千字 2004年1月第1版 2004年1月第1次印刷 印数:1—5 050

ISBN 7-313-03527-6/ H·725 定价(含磁带): 20.00 元

版权所有 侵权必究

说明

为配合普通高等学校英语教学和教学质量检测,我们编写了这本《高等学校英语应用能力预考试题集》。本试题集是根据《普通高等学校英语课程教学基本要求》与《普通高等学校英语试题库试测大纲和样题》编写的。本书旨在帮助学生在学完《基本要求》所规定的内容以后,熟悉普通高等学校英语试题库的题型和进行有关内容的自我检测。

本书提供模拟试卷 10 份并配有录音带 1 盒。

参加本书编写的有:孙立良、汪俭、杨敏珍、俞敏、郑玉荣和羊凯江等同志。

书中若有疏漏之处,希望使用本书的广大师生提出宝贵意见,以便今后对本书进行修订时改进。

编 者 2003年11月

Practical English Tests for Colleges

Model Test 2 Model Test 3

Model Test 4 Model Test 5 Model Test 6

Model Test 7 Model Test 8 Model Test 9

Script for Listening Comprehension

Model	Togt	2		
wiodei	rest	4		108
Model	Test	3		110
Model	Test	4		112
Model	Test	5	***************************************	11/
Model	Test	6	4	116

Key to Model Tests

Model '	Test 1		126

Model 7	Test 6	***************************************	136

.1.

	el Test 7 ·····	
M	el Test 8 ·····	 •• 140
M	el Test 9 ·····	 • 142
M	el Test 10 ·····	 144
	Practical English Tests for Colleges	
	ray a commence and a	
	er e	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	Script for Listening Comprehension	
	mana mana mana mana mana mana mana mana	
	·	

Practical English Test for Colleges was also (C

Drections: This section is to test your foitesTuleboMt short dialogues. There are 5 recorded

Part I work and the Comprehension will be a minutes of the Comprehension of the Comprehension

Directions: This part is to test your listening ability. It consists of 3 sections. Section A

Directions: This section is to test your ability to give proper answers to questions. There are 5 recorded questions in it. After each question, there is a pause. The questions will be spoken two times. When you hear a question, you should decide on the correct answer from the 4 choices marked A), B), C) and D) given in your test paper. Then you should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

Example: You will hear:

You will read: A) I'm not sure.

- B) You're right.
- C) Yes, certainly.
- D) That's interesting.

From the question we learn that the speaker is asking the listener to leave a message. Therefore, C) Yes, certainly is the correct answer. You should mark C) on the Answer Sheet.

D) The supermarket is too small.
[C] [3] [8] [A]

Now the test will begin. C) The man should look for the shirt carefully

- 1. A) No, thanks.
 - B) Certainly.

- C) Fine, thank you.
- D) Never mind.

Directions: In this section you will hear a recorded short passage. The passage is printed in the

- 3. A) He likes everything, work and on work of C) It's his hobby. It I have heard
 - B) He learns from someone else.
- 2. A) I am a patient, and sall agreement C) Take two pills every four hours.
- B) Take two pills. and of becomes and now D) Take it each four hours.

 - D) It's his job.
- 4. A) Please take a seat. ii algoed and sea [1] C) The man is there. I and in algoed and
- American English is 12 os knish trob I (Quish in many ways. There are from vdWe (B cer

- 5. A) Jack is now in a foreign country.
 - B) Jack still lives in his own country.
 - C) Jack was succeeded in going abroad early this year.
 - D) Jack was unwilling to go abroad early this year.

Section B

Directions: This section is to test your ability to understand short dialogues. There are 5 recorded dialogues in it. After each dialogue, there is a recorded question. Both the dialogues and questions will be spoken two times. When you hear a question, you should decide on the correct answer from the 4 choices marked A), B), C) and D) given in your test paper. Then you should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

6. A) To buy a lamp.

C) To go to her office.

B) To buy a post card.

- D) To go to the post office.
- 7. A) John is not sure about himself.
- C) John has trouble with his friends.
- B) John has hurt one of his arms.
- D) John will not be in the game.
- 8. A) He wants to do more work.
 - B) He believes that salad is not a good choice.
 - C) He prefers ready-made salad.
 - D) He would like to help in the kitchen.
- 9. A) The man owns the supermarket.
 - B) She wants to take charge of the supermarket.
 - C) The man has bought too much.
 - D) The supermarket is too small.
- C) The man should look for the shirt carefully.
- B) The man should go to another shop.

10. A) The man should try again next time.

D) The man should forget about the shirt.

Section C

Directions: In this section you will hear a recorded short passage. The passage is printed in the test paper, but with some words or phrases missing. The passage will be read three times. During the second reading, you are required to put the missing words or phrases on the Answer Sheet in order of the numbered blanks according to what you have heard. The third reading is for you to check your writing. Now the passage will begin.

The people in the United States speak 11 as the people in Great Britain. However American English is 12 from British English in many ways. There are a few differences 13. For example, speakers of British English say "in hospital" and "Have you a pen?"

Americans say "in the hospital" and "Do you have a pen?" gould and it do it all Pronunciation is sometimes different. American usually sounds the "r" in words like "bird" and "hurt". Some speakers of British English do not sound the "r" in these words. Some are different. People in Britain write "colour" and "centre", but people in the United States 15 "color" and "center". Some words are different. People in the United states use "gasoline" in their cars, but people in Britain use "petrol". **Vocabulary** & Structure Part II (15 minutes) Directions: This part is to test your ability to use words and phrases correctly to construct meaning ful and grammatically correct sentences. It consists of 2 sections. Section A **Directions**: There are 10 incomplete statements here. You are required to complete each statement by choosing the appropriate answer from the 4 choices marked A), B), C) and D). You should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the centre. 16. The audience applauded wildly at the end of the performance. Directions: There the brackets. Write the word gnithglish (A) the C) delight our of to mind regard D) delightful space gnibnod serros B) delighted 17. The hotel they stayed is a five-star one. A) where C) that D) what B) which 18. He _____ in the sun since he finished his work in the garden. A) has been lying C) was lying 29. To my great (disappoint nial eyed taum (Q wed too late to hear your speech and bad (Q mg. A) are expected C) will be expected 31. The visit will creat a better guidarstand (O B) is expected own and neewed 20. You look so tired tonight. It is time you ____ to bed. more guilaries awarened and 20. A) going C) went not described and land time. B) go 21. She did nothing but about it all the time she was here. A) complaining C) to complain 35. The preface to the book is chandled (drant) B) complain

22.	the right information, we know	n the hospital" and "ob ot takwwe	
	A) Given ow ni "r" and should villausu'n	Being given ammende at a	
	B) Giving show each in "" in these words griving	c speakers of neving given to not	
	"centre", but people in the United St		
	From the examples alone you		
	it. "lorred		
	A) to be mentioned	C) to mention	
	Structure gninoitnem (B	D) mentioned	Part II
24.	The paintings at the Museum	of Modern Art are part of their co	ollection.
	A) being exhibiting		
	B) being exhibited	D) to be exhibiting	
			Section A
25.	There no electricity, the prog	gramme can't be finished as planned	Directions: Then
	n the 4 charces marked A), B) be of (A)	noosing the appropriate are C) from	
	B) is a niver Sheet with a six	D) being	
	tion B	gh the centre.	
		77 1 17 617	
Dir	ections: There are also 10 incomplete star		
	ht Sean	n in the brackets. Write the word	or words in the
	corresponding space on the Answ	per Sheet.	
26.	She felt quite (exhaust) when	a she reached the top of the mount	ain.
27.	The final answer to this (mystery)		
2	The man district to this (myster) / Adw	question is still to be found.	
	I have received a letter from a lawyer w		
	To my great (disappoint)	lying	A) has been
29.	To my great (disappoint)	arrived too late to hear your speech	at the meeting.
30.	Customs duties are paid on goods (enter	the country,	
		7.55 · 1.55.0	
31.	The visit will creat a better (understand	between the two coun	E) is expected
32.	The plane was circling around over the	air field, (wait) for a tu	rn to land.
			A) going
33.	I (come) here earlier, but I h	adn't enough time.	
34.	The decision (make) the next	problem was how to make a good	21. She did nor
	to complain .	ing (C)	A) complain
35.	The preface to the book is of much (imp	portant) to the readers of	f the book.

Directions. This part is to test your reading ability. There are 5 tasks for you to fulfill. You should read the reading materials carefully and do the tasks as you are instructed.

Task 1

Directions: After reading the following passage, you will find 5 questions or unfinished statements, numbered 36 through 40. For each question or statement there are 4 choices marked A), B), C) or D), You should make the correct choice and mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

A company's president recently made a visit to a nearby Indian reservation (居留地) as a part of his firm's public relations program. "We realize that we have not hired any Indians in the five years our company has been located in this area," he told the assembled tribesmen(部落男 子), "but we are looking into the matter very carefully." "Hora, hora," said some of the Indians, "We would like to eventually hire 5 percent of our total work force from this reservation," he said. "Hora, Hora," shouted more of the Indians. Encouraged by their enthusiasm, the president closed his short address by telling them that he hoped his firm would be able to take some hiring action within the next couple of years. "Hora, hora, ried the total group. With a feeling of satisfaction the president left the hall and was taken on a tour of the reservation. Stopping in a field to admire some of the horses grazing (吃草) there, the president asked if he could walk up closed to the animals. "Certainly," said his Indian driver, "but be careful not to step in the hora."

- 36. To get the main point of this passage, the reader must try to understand A) the location of the reservation B) what kind of company the president was in C) the meaning of the word "hora" D) how many employees the president wanted 37. From the president's speech we can infer that agod rail. vaolondost in somewhat revewell A) his firm had had a great interest in hiring the Indians before B) his firm had doubted the honesty of the Indians before the state of the land and the state of the land and C) his firm had more employees than it wanted D) his firm had little interest in hiring the Indians
- 38. According to the passage, how did the Indians respond to the president's speech? A) They believed that he was sincere. (C) They were confused by what he said.
 - B) They did not believe in his words. (8) They did not like his manner.

- 39. It can be inferred that the president (24 A) thought the Indians deserved to be hired B) had not expected to be received warmly by the tribesmen C) thought his company should not hire the Indians D) misunderstood the Indians' reaction to his speech 40. The author implies that A) there were many Indians who needed the jobs B) the company did want to hire some Indians C) hiring Indians would make the company look good D) hiring Indians would be good for the company Task 2 Directions: This task is the same as Task 1. The 5 questions or unfinished statements are numbered 41 through 45. The three most important industrial economies in the world are, at the moment, facing enormous problems. Germany is struggling with the cost of reunification (重新统一) and is in recession(在衰退中). Japan is also experiencing recession and the United States has a large budget deficit(赤字). Forecasters and analysts face questions about the prospects of an economic recovery. Here be able to take some hiring action within the next couple of years. are some of their findings: The election of a new president of the United States gave hope to the rest of the world. If the US recovered, the rest of the world would face a more promising future. However, analysts now accept that the US will only recover very slowly. Consumer and investor confidence is still lacking. Large deficits and declining short-term interest rates mean that there is little scope for economic stimulus. In some parts of the world, there are more positive signs, particularly in some Latin American countries and in South-east Asia. Another encouraging point is that analysts do not expect a sharp rise in inflation in 2000. Analysts say that, as long as the rate of interest stays above the rate of growth in national income, then the ratio of debt to income will get worse. Falling interest rates help towards overcoming this problem. They believe it may take several years before there is real recovery. However, advances in technology offer hope for the world economy. It is a more of the world economy. 41. The followings are the most important industrial economical countries except and add (8. A) Germany (2) his firm had more employeroganic (3) B) Japan anaibal D) America terrotal shull bad mail-sid (CI 42. What have forecasters and analysts found about the world economy? and or good too. A .89
- - A) It is very hard for the US to recover very quickly in their economy.
 - B) Consumers and investors do not lack confidence.
 - C) Some countries in Latin America also did poorly in economy.

D) There will be a quick rise in inflation in 2000. TO HIE SIZE OF AUTOMATIC MUSIC SELECT.
B —— To skip a music that has just been playing
43. Some countries are free from the declining of the economy.
A) in Europe and South-East Asia Significant and South-East Asia
B) in Latin America and in South-East Asia
C) in Europe and in Latin America guidance and in Carte and an Europe and in Latin America
D) in America and in South-East Asia gnibrosei loruno Dievo, Lorung and in South-East Asia
44. What will be the hope of the world economy? notted gattern brooms
A) Falling the interest rate. C) Declining the inflation of guidance of the control of the cont
B) Technological advances. D) The election of a new US president.
L — Beat cancel switch
45. What is the best title of the passage? —— Mecording from an external microphone
A) A Promising Future C) Hope of the World Economy
B) Three Important Economical Countries D) Hard Times in Economics galest 9
Task 3 gnisene beed erasing
Directions: The following is an article entitled STATE SCHOOLS IN ENGLAND AND
WALES. After reading it, you should complete the information briefly (in no more

State schools can be classified according to the age range of the pupils and the type of education provided. Basically, there are two types of schools; primary and secondary. Primary schools cater for (适合) children aged 5-11 and secondary schools for ages 11-16 (and up to 19). Primary schools can be sub-divided into infant schools (for ages 5-7) and junior schools (for ages 7-11). Secondary schools may be one type for all abilities, namely, comprehensive schools. Most secondary schools are of this kind. Alternatively, the pupils may be grouped according to their ability and selected by means of an examination at the age of 11 known as "11 plus examination". Thus, grammar schools cater for those with academic ability; modern schools for those with less academic ability; and technical schools for those with more practical skills.

Answer Sheet.

than 3 words) by filling in the corresponding space marked 46 through 50 on the

))田机四亩间录音) .A.c
Principles for classifying state schools:) 46) 手动配音	55. (
	47		Fask 5
Types of pupils distinguished by exams:	<u> 148, 410 mov</u>	After reading it.	
our answers in no more than 3 words on the			
	50 .v lambuog	Answer Sheet corres	

Task 4

Directions: The following is the contents of the instruction of manual for a cassette recorder.

After reading it, you are required to find the items equivalent to (与…等同) those

After reading it, you are required to find the items equivalent to (与 **** 等同) those given in Chinese in the table below. Then you should put the corresponding letters in the brackets on the Answer Sheet, numbered 51 through 55.

A —— AUTOMATIC MUSIC SELECT SYS	STEM O	PERATION		
B — To skip a music that has just been play	ying			
C — To repeat a music that has just been p	laying			
E — RECORDING OPERATION				
G — Automatic Level Control recording				
H — Counter				
I — Record muting button				
J — Recording from the built-in microphone				
K — Recording from the built-in radio				
L — Beat cancel switch				
M — Recording from an external microphor	ne			
N — Recording from an external sound sound				
D) Hard Times in Economics gniss P — P				
Q — High speed erasing				
R — Automatic stop				
S Recording with an AC timer				
T — Mixing recording				
U — DUBBING (配音) OPERATION				
V — One push dubbing				
W — Dubbing only particular selection				
X — Automatic stop in dubbing operation				
Y Monitoring radio 8 10 slooms gradual				
Z Manual dubbing TB (V d eagn 10) 1800				
abilities, namely comprehensive schools. Most				
Example:(Q)高速抹声开关				
51. () 差拍声消除开关				
52. ()自动电平调整录音				
53. () 用交流定时器录音	hates, sel	监听广播		hose with less
				Annual Control of the
54. ()由机内话筒录音			乐后保持等征	
55.() 手动配音	0 + ()	由唱机录音	or classifying	Enniciples is
Task 5				
Directions: After reading it, you are require	ed to ans	wer the ques	tions that fo	llow (No. 56
through No. 60). You should wr	rite your	answers in no	more than	3 words on the
Answer Sheet correspondingly.				

Teleshopping or shopping by computer is beginning to appear in homes, stores, hotels and even at airports. The service allows the shopper to look at electronic catalogs and to order items, such as dishes, clothing and even concert tickets without leaving the computer.

Some people like this service because they find it more convenient than fighting crowds and

traffic in shopping centers. They can buy the same items at home as they can in big stores, and can easily compare the prices and styles of the items on the screen.

Other people don't like this service because they think that not many housewives can use computers well at home. Besides, it might cost more, because the store will deliver the item you have bought to your house. What's more, there is a charge about \$100 per year for this teleshopping service.

	The sound popular with the second popular to	
	D) 美国的广告业没有真正开始发展直到 19 世纪末。	
56.	How do shoppers deal with the teleshopping?	
	returned sive member that it is the wise application of technology that will lead us tyell	s.
	A)我们必须记住,申请技术把我们导向了成功。	
57.	What do those who like teleshopping think of it? 人女用动地现象 主写版本目集 (8	
	They think it。应题推下阶步,从其里应此即题序只,且与 to shop at hon	ne
	D) 我们必须记住,正是对科技的明智应用才使得我们成功了。	
58.	Why are items more expensive if they are bought by computers?	
	Because the store will charge on not year (# T # 18) stain among bins at as well as serving	e.
	Advertisements also pay for the cost of magazines and newspapers and help sell a produ	
59.	What can we learn about many housewives? I support and stead allest it seems to see the consumers.	
	other product, and it makes the name of the product famous. and it makes the name of the product famous.	
60.	What do many experts think of the future of teleshopping?	ş.E
	t will	
	modificance. This hard is to test year whility to do accepted sentings. You are remined to any	

Part IV Translation — English to Chinese (15 minutes)

Directions: This part, numbered 61 to 65, is to test your ability to translate English to Chinese.

Each of the four sentences (No. 61 to No. 64) is followed by four choices of suggested translation marked A), B), C) and D). Make the best choice and mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet. Write your translation of the paragraph (No. 65) in the corresponding space on the Translation/Composition Sheet.

- 61. It is thought to be a wise way to have some money put aside for old age.
 - A) 人们认为为晚年存点钱是很明智的。
 - B) 晚年存点钱被人们认为是很明智的。
 - C) 把钱放在老年人身边被认为是明智的。
 - D) 人们认为,明智的方法就是为老年人存点钱。
- 62. The tower was named after an outstanding scientist who made great contributions to the people.
 - A) 这座塔是一位科学家站出来命名的,这是他对人民的巨大贡献。

- bm B) 这座塔是以一位对人民作出过巨大贡献的著名科学家的客字命名的anagoda ni sillan
 - C) 这座塔是由一名著名科学家命名的、他对人民作出了巨大的贡献。It pregimos vliese mas
- SELLID) 这座塔的名字是一名著名科学家的名字。他对人民作出的贡献很大。slagger to did
- 63. Advertising in America did not really begin to develop until the late eighteen-hundreds.
 - A) 直至 18 世纪末,美国人才开始做广告。
- Anyhow, the teleshopping business is still。出流出。此后,美国并不真正做广告。llits si stenied principles and anyhow.
 - C) 直至 19 世纪末,美国的广告业才真正开始发展。in miditive radiugog encosed llive gariggods
 - D) 美国的广告业没有真正开始发展直到 19 世纪末。
- 64. We must remember that it is the wise application of technology that will lead us to success.
 - A) 我们必须记住,申请技术把我们导向了成功。
 - B) 我们必须记住,聪明地应用技术把我们导向了成功。dealer skill only seed to be tadW . V.č
- 。(C) 我们必须记住,只有聪明地应用技术,我们才能成功。
 - D) 我们必须记住,正是对科技的明智应用才使得我们成功了。
- 65. Advertisements and commercials (商业广告) pay for most television and radio programs. Advertisements also pay for the cost of magazines and newspapers and help sell a product to consumers. It tells about the product. It tells people that the product is better than any other product, and it makes the name of the product famous.

Part V

(25 minutes) we expert think of the fignitudes

Directions: This part is to test your ability to do practical writing. You are required to write no less than 60 words according to the information given in Chinese. You should do your task in the corresponding space on the Composition Sheet.

说明:根据下列段落所提供的信息写一段说明文。(1) 250031052 1000 1011 10 4053

本产品不宜受阳光的直接暴晒,不得放置于热源附近或任何高温处。避免剧烈撞击和跌 落。防止液体、尘埃的侵入,不得让发夹、缝衣针、硬币等物体掉入键间的缝隙内。长时间保存 不用时须把电池取出,以免损坏电路。 3.11 10 3.11.00 3.11

diatopies in it. After each Ω tau au au

Listening Comprehension (15 minutes)

Directions: This part is to test your listening ability. It consists of 3 sections.

Section A and a new regist for her A notices

Directions: This section is to test your ability to give proper answers to questions. There are 5 recorded questions in it. After each question, there is a pause. The questions will be spoken two times. When you hear a question, you should decide on the correct answer from the 4 choices marked A), B), C) and D) given in your test paper. Then you should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through 8. A) He absolutely doesn't want to go there. (*) He will go to the seas retree aft

Example: You will hear:

You will read . A) I'm not sure.

B) You're right.

C) Yes, certainly.

D) That's interesting.

From the question we learn that the speaker is asking the listener to leave a message. Therefore, C) Yes, certainly is the correct answer. You should mark C) on the Answer Sheet.

Now the test will begin.

1. A) It's a good question.

B) Go ahead.

D) Sounds nice.

2. A) Give me the box, will you?

B) Would you help me to carry the box?

C) Please take your hand off the box.

D) Please give me your hand.

3. A) Can another person fit at this table? C) Is this table too big for this room?

B) Could one of you help me move the table? D) Could we put another table in this room?

4. A) I guess you love to mamow slamma and b C) I like living on campus a smooth a vara bluos

ale B) I'm in room 210, sebi ted I see D) The rent is acceptable as yound enter

5. A) He didn't work long enough. (C) Someone should do the work of him.

• 11 •